

# Ferris Elementary School

<http://ferris.sd38.bc.ca/>

## MINUTES

MARCH 7, 2017

7:00PM

<b>TYPE OF MEETING</b>	Monthly PAC Meeting
<b>ATTENDEES</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Kiersten Moore, Chair;</li><li>• Alla Becker-Galperin, Jenny Ma (absent), Co-Treasurers</li><li>• Naoko Watanabe, Rebecca Soronow, Fundraising</li><li>• Lisa Wong, Secretary;</li><li>• Cecilia Bisdorf, Hot Lunch Coordinator;</li><li>• Dianne Steele, Principal;</li><li>• Benita Bahd, Vice-Principal;</li></ul>

## Agenda topics

DIANNE STEELE

ADMINISTRATION REPORT

<b>DISCUSSION</b>	
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Family teams<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>◦ Bingo</li></ul></li><li>• Report cards and conferences coming up</li><li>• Earthquake simulation will be held in the spring<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>◦ The big one at one - June 4th</li><li>◦ And have parents pick up kids as simulation</li><li>◦ Donation letters sent out for supplies</li></ul></li><li>• Digitally Responsible Youth</li></ul>

KIERSTEN MOORE

PLAYGROUND

<b>Playground</b>	
	<p>Votes are in:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>- Bosco will tally the votes</li><li>- Then we can get a quoite</li></ul> <ol style="list-style-type: none"><li>1. Dianne to make an inquiry about 5mil funding available</li><li>2. Kiersten to write letter about playground update</li><li>3. Combine a PAC page in the Ferris newsletter</li></ol>

## CARNIVAL

DISCUSSION	
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>- Prizes;<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>- Ask parents to donate new toys or stuffies</li><li>- stickers/tattoos</li></ul></li><li>- Volunteer shifts<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>- Ask hot lunch volunteers to volunteer</li><li>- Make sure volunteers understand their schedule and who they are relieving</li><li>- Need to rely on grade 7s<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>- Would need staff members to help sort this out</li><li>- Give incentive ie game tickets or food tickets</li></ul></li></ul></li><li>- GAMES</li><li>- RCMP boat</li><li>- Fire department</li><li>- YVR fire truck</li></ul>

## FINANCE

DISCUSSION	
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>o Removed jenny from signing authority</li><li>o Need rebecca as signing authority</li><li>o General: 21,888</li><li>o Gaming: 12,209</li></ul>

## RANDOM

DISCUSSION	
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>○ Dare donation - need vote for \$200</li></ul> <p>Teacher appreciation lunch</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>● Signup sheet for parents to be sent out</li><li>● Ms Hughs will teach us a better place to organize</li></ul> <p>Move PAC meetings to Tuesdays again.</p>

## FUNDRAISING

DISCUSSION	
	<p>Yard sale</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>● Notice going out</li><li>● Table is \$10</li><li>● Need volunteers to make signs and put up signs and posters</li></ul> <p>Hot lunch</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>● April 13th</li><li>● May 4th</li><li>● May 17th</li><li>● June 15th</li></ul> <p>Classroom basket</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>- Each classroom has a silent auction</li><li>- Ask parents to donate prizes</li><li>- Created by kids - convert art into stuff and school gets a cut</li></ul>

**NEXT MEETING: Tuesday, April 10 ,2017 - 7-8pm**

